
SECURITY BID COMMITTEE 

RFP #004-19 CITY OF KEY WEST PRIVATE SECURITY SERVICES 

MINUTES 

 

 Meeting was held at 201 William Street in the Port Office Conf Room 

 Meeting advertised in the Key West Citizen on December 15, 2018 

 Meeting Started at 10:05 AM 

 In attendance was the following people: 

 David Black, KWPD 

 Nick Revoredo, KWPD 

 Martha Arencibia, Port and Marine Services 

 Doug Bradshaw, Port and Marine Services 

 Bradshaw describe the ranking process and ultimate goal of making a recommendation to 

the City Commission and CRA of the highest ranking proposer 

 All agreed that Blue Shield was no responsive because unburdened and burdened rate were 

the same 

 Main discussion centered on managers of FL Keys Security and Ralons which happened 

to be the same - Joel Dorta Conde. The decision was made to contact Luis Requejo from 

Ralons to ask for clarification as allowed by the RFP of who their local manager would be. 

All reviewers felt this was critical info that needed to be clarified in order to complete 

ranking sheets. When contacted he indicate that Joel would no longer be with the company 

and that they were replacing him with George Reader. 

 Each reviewer completed their ranking sheets, totals were determined, and the following 

recommendation was developed: 

 FL Keys Security as the highest ranking proposer should be awarded the 

security contract. If a contract is not entered into with FL Keys Security, 

Ralons should be offered the contract as the second ranked proposer. If a 

contract is not entered into with Ralons, the City should put back at the RFP. 

 Reviewers felt that although qualified, American Guards unburdened rate 

of  $12.00/hr. is not sufficient to hire and retain guards 

 Meeting was adjourned at 10:40 AM 








